SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT – I (2014-15) ENGLISH COMMUNICATIVE

Class - IX

Maximum Marks: 70 Time: 3 hours

Instructions:

The question paper is divided into **Three** sections.

20 marks Section A Reading

Section B 25 marks Writing & Grammar

Section C **Literature & Long Reading Text** 25 marks

SECTION A

(Reading: 20 marks)

Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow: 1

Python snake, also known as Ajgar, is one of the most massively built snakes of the Indian subcontinent. It belongs to the Boidae family and is dependent on water to quite an extent. One of the unique features of the Rock pythons of India is that they can raise their body temperature above the ambient level through muscular contractions.

Python snake grows to an average length of somewhere around 4 metre, and its weight varies from 70 to 129 pounds. An adult Python is white or yellow in colour, depending upon its habitat.

Rock Python of India is a lethargic creature, moving only while hunting a prey or when threatened. It shows great swimming ability and is quite at ease in water.

Python snakes can be found in dense as well as open Indian forests, mostly estuarine mangrove forest, acid scrub jungle and rain forest. They may live in abandoned mammal burrows, hollow trees, dense water reeds and mangrove thickets. However, pythons prefer to live near a permanent source of water, like rivers and lakes. Rock python of India is an endangered species, now partly protected by the Tamil Nadu Government. The reason for this is that it is killed for its fine skin, meat and even for medicinal purposes.

These snakes are carnivore animals and they feed on mammals, birds and reptiles indiscriminately, but seem to prefer mammals. Roused to activity on sighting prey, the snake will advance with quivering tail and lunge with open mouth. Live prey is constricted and killed. One or two coils are used to hold it in a tight grip. The prey, unable to breathe, succumbs and is subsequently swallowed head first. After a heavy meal, they are disinclined to move. If forced to, hard parts of the meal may tear through the body.

- How does Python increase its body temperature? (a)
- (b) The colour of the Python depends on its _
- On what is python snake largely dependent on? (c)
- Which is the preferred habitat of Python snakes? (d)
- (e) Where can Python snakes be found?
- (f) What made Rock Python an endangered species
- What happens if they are forced to move after a heavy meal? (g)
- (h) Find the word from the passage which means the same as 'in danger of becoming extinct"'

8

The history of man is replete (a) _____ crime and folly. Wars between nations,

blank number. Do not copy the entire passage.

	1		1 .	1 11 (: 1 /1 \		
	religious prosecutions, ethnic cleansing and other forms of genocide (b) a						
	heavy toll of human lives. The Spanish conquest of South America was (c)						
	by the exti		'natives'	through killings and	disease.		
	(a) (i)	with	(ii)	of			
	(iii)	as	(iv)	at			
	(b) (i)	have taken	(ii)	has taken			
	(iii)	was taken	(iv)	taken			
	(c) (i)	accomplished		(ii) accompanied			
	(iii)		(iv)	allowed			
6	` '		. ,		nd the correction in the	4	
	answer sheet as given below:						
		J		Incorrec	t Correct		
	There had	been a explosion at	a nucleaı	(a)			
	power plant into East Germany, releasing (b)						
	power plant into East Germany, releasing (b) into the air unknown qualities a radioactive (c) isotopes, with few resources by place for (d)						
	isotopes, v	with few resources by	y place fo	r (d)			
	clean-up.						
7	Look at the words and phrases below. Rearrange them to form meaningful sentences. Write the correct sentences in your answer sheet.						
				lly / come / to humar			
	_	ing rewards come na		=			
		· ·	-	ds / with others / eq	uitably		
	, ,			_	en / collaborative work		
	, ,	•		/ does not / collective	·		
	, ,	_	SI	CTION C			
		(LITERATUR)	E & LON	G READING TEXT: 2	25 Marks)		
8	"I have de	ecided I want to lear rk hard."		wer the questions that nada alphabet from to	at follow: omorrow onwards. I will	3	
	1	ntify the speaker.	-:111.	1// -1 2			
	()	at do the words "I w whom have the abov		nard" snow ? . the extract been spok	ren ?		
	(c) 10	witom nave me abov	c mies ii	OR	CII;		
	Read the of	extract given below	and ans		nplete the sentences that	3	
		om haunts of coot ar	nd hern ·				
		udden sally					
	And sparkle out among the fern,						
	To bicker	down a valley'.					
	()	o is " I" in these lines					
		at is this figure of sp					
	` ′	y does it bicker dow					
		e following questions					
9(i)	'It was li Explain.	ke lighting a fuse.	Duke s	himmied himself U-	shaped in anticipation'.	2	

(ii)	Why was money of no use to the grandmother in 'How I Taught my Grandmother to Read'?				
(iii)	Explain the statement "And that has made all the difference" with reference to the poem' The Road Not Taken'.				
(iv)	Who hung the sign 'For Sale' and for how long had the sign been hanging?	2			
10	Taking ideas from the chapter <i>How I taught my Grandmother to Read</i> , write a paragraph on the topic 'The Role of Youth in National Development' in about 80-100 words.	4			
	OR				
	How was the sale of the villa a battle of wits between Gaston and Juliette in the play <i>Villa for Sale</i> ? Discuss the values Gaston should have possessed with regard to moral ethics.	4			
	Attempt either question no. 11 or 12 (in 150-200 words).				
11	What charges were framed against Gulliver? Elaborate in 150 - 200 words.	10			
	OR				
	Critically examine the character of Skyresh Bolgolam, the high Admiral of Lilliput, in 150 - 200 words.	10			
12	Jerome is not comfortable about weather forecasts and is extremely critical of them. What accounts for his poor opinion of weather forecasts?	10			
	OR				
	What do you think of Harris comments on George's work? Do you think he was right?	10			